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Newsletter 

Another month with frigid temperatures! We have had many of our little ones out due to high fevers 
and other illnesses. Please make sure you are calling the absences and sending notes upon their return.  
 
Parents we need your support in ensuring that our students have gym shoes on the days they have 
physical education. It is a safety issue when students are trying to run or jump while wearing snow boots 
or any other kind of shoes that are not a gym shoes. It must have a flat sole and completely cover the 
foot. You can check the student/parent handbook online or request a hard copy from the office. You will 
find the D89 uniform policy which includes the required shoes for Physical Education Class. Please talk 
to your child about the importance of participating in PE class and the purpose of the class. It is not a 
recess period and students do receive grades as we connect their PE class to their reading, research, 
writing, thinking, listening, and speaking skills. Plus, it helps with their social emotional skills as they 
collaborate with their peers.  
 
Parents, if you drive your child to school please use the Express Service in the morning. We are 
fortunate to have a few parents who have been extremely helpful and have been there during the bitter 
temperatures. A huge thank you to them, please let them know how much you appreciate their help. 
 
As always if you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact me via email 
Lourdes.perez@Maywood89.org  or call 708 450-2065. I normally will return calls/emails at the end of 
the day once students have left. If it is an emergency, please let the secretary know so that she may find 
me and I can return your call right away. If you would like to meet with me let me know when would be 
most convenient for you so that we may schedule a meeting.  

 
Sincerely, 
Lourdes M. Perez 

 2/4 Report cards sent home 
 2/6 PTO meeting 9am and 6pm 
 2/7 Parent University 5:30pm 
 2/11 Preschool Screening  
 2/14 Board Meeting CANCELLED  
 2/15 Progress Reports sent home 
 2/18 Presidents’ Day NO SCHOOL 
 2/20 Power of Play Parent Workshop (English) 
 2/21 Taller para padres El Poder del Juego 
 2/22 Coffee with the Principal 9am 
 2/26 District Family Night-Black History @ Irving Middle School 4:00 pm 

Please 
call in 
your 
child’s 
absence 
and send 
a note 
including 
date and 
reason 
for 
absence. 
If your 
child is 
absent 3 
or more 
days, a 
doctor’s 
note is 
required. 
 
708 450-
2067 


